
Recap + Encouragement 
God has been gracious to our youth fellowship this 
past school year. Despite challenges from COVID-19, 
the Lord has allowed us to meet in person safely to 
play games, worship, hear from God’s word and take 
part in small group discussions.  

As many plan for their summer, I encourage parents 
and youth to make God a priority. May walking 
closely with the Lord be more important than 
vacation. May studying God’s word be more 
important than college applications. This summer 
commit to reading and loving God’s word, fighting 
against sin and pursuing holiness by the grace of 
God! Ponder the gospel and on Christ who died on 
the cross for your sin. Take on the whole armor of 
God that you may be able to withstand the attacks 
of Satan this summer!  Furthermore, may students 
love and obey their parents and may parents love 
and not be harsh with their children.  

Teaching Highlights 
This year, we walked through the book of Ephesians 
and also dove into some topical workshop teaching 
nights. With so many ideas and views in the world, 
there is the need to know how to apply the Bible to 
the issues of our day. I am thankful for faithful 
counselors and good discussions.  Here are the 
workshops we have gone through this year:  

• Husbands and Wives 
• Honor And Obey Parents 
• Homosexuality, Marriage and Gender  
• Depression 

 

 

Ephesians 5 workshop on husbands, wives and 
marriage  

 

Small Group Hangouts are filled with fun and 
food. Activities range from Code Names, bowling, 
pickleball, Super Smash Brothers, McDonalds, 
painting, and making dumplings!   
 

 
Youth Fellowship Review 

 



 

 

 

Focus Group 
Nathan, Janine and Eunice attended focus group this 
year which regularly met early Sunday mornings. Our 
group read through “Filling Up the Afflictions of 
Christ” by John Piper on the amazing lives of William 
Tyndale, Adoniram Judson and John Paton. We also 
read through parts of “What Jesus Demands from The 
World” by John Piper. Feel free to ask them to recite 
the Gospel of John as well (at least parts of it)!  

Youth Retreat 
We had a youth retreat at Asilomar Conference 
Grounds! Together we ate, played games, and heard 
from God’s word. The theme of the retreat was 
“Committed to Christ.” Following Christ involves a 
genuine commitment to him even if it might bring 
difficulty and turmoil in this world. However, 
following Christ and forsaking sin and this world is 
worth it! Christ is the way to true life, to eternal life! 
May God cause us to love him more than anything in 
this world!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Graduation Night! 
Congratulations to Edward, Jessica, Vienna and 
Hannah! May the Lord bless these seniors and cause 
them to walk closely with him.  



Looking Forward 

Summer Fellowship: While our Fall + Winter youth 
fellowship has ended, we look forward to 
welcoming back our youth to our Youth Summer 
Fellowship! Youth Summer Fellowship begins on 
June 17 from 7:30 - 9:30pm as usual at the church. 
(No youth fellowship on June 3rd and 10th).  

RBF Summer Retreat (July 29-31): If you plan to 
attend, please register and see details 
here: https://www.redeemermv.org/retreat.    

 

Meet Our Summer Fellowship Counselors  

 

Yang Wong 

Favorite game: DotA 

Drink: No boba, coffee 
please 

 

Vivian Wong 

Favorite dessert: Fruit 
and what she steals 
from Yang 

 

Michael Chan 

Favorite Game: 
Baseball.  

Crocs: No 

 

Vania Tso 

Loves: Dark chocolate 

Crocs: Yes, but 
there’s a time and 
place for them  

 

 

  

 

Jennifer Seol 
 

Favorite teas: Tia Guan 
Ying, Barley + Jasmine 

 

Rita Lee 
 

Favorite Game: 
Codenames 

  
Dessert: Ice cream 

 

 

Summer Teaching Series + Schedule 

June 17: 1 John 1  

June 24: 1 John 2 

July 1: Small group hangouts 

July 8: 1 John 3 

July 16: 1 John 4 

July 21 * Thursday: Youth Fellowship Picnic + John 
5!  

 

 


